MOLD TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of Mold Town Council Policy and Audit Sub Committee held at the Town Hall on Thursday 13th September 2018.
PRESENT: 

Councillors: Haydn Bateman (Chair), Bryan Grew, Anthony Parry, Teresa Carberry with the Clerk and Finance Officer.

Apologies: Councillor Sarah Taylor, Geoff Matthias
5.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
There were no declarations of interest.
6.
MINUTES

Resolved:  It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting of the Policy & Audit Committee held on 13th June 2018 be received and approved as a correct record.

7.
 STANDING ORDERS
The Committee considered the previously circulated Model Standing Orders issued by NALC.  The Clerk advised that she had highlighted all sections within the new Standing Orders where there had been amendments or additions.  

The Clerk went through each highlighted section explaining what the changes were with the main impact relating to suggestions on what should be included on the Annual Meeting agenda and the introduction of the General Data Protection Regulations.  
Members agreed that it was important to consider all the items suggested on the Annual Meeting agenda each year, but also agreed it was not necessary to consider them purely at the Annual Meeting.  Members agreed to recommend to Council that the items listed should be considered on a yearly basis but determined by the clerk.

The Clerk advised members that under section 14 relating to code of conduct complaints the new model standing orders do not make reference to referring complaints to the Public Services Ombudsman for Wales, but to the County Council.  Members agreed with the Clerk that reference to the Ombudsman should remain within the standing orders as a Welsh town council.
Resolved:  It was resolved that subject to the observations made by members that the Model Standing Orders be recommended for approval by the Town Council.
8.
HR AND HEALTH & SAFETY AUDIT
The Committee considered the previously circulated HR and Health & Safety audit report prepared by the new consultants Wurkplace.  The Clerk advised that there were no issues arising from the HR audit, and any minor actions identified would be covered within the retainer paid to Wurkplace.
The Clerk advised members that the Health & Safety audit had identified a number of actions required by the Town Council and the County Council in addition to the actions which would be covered within the retainer.  After going through the actions members agreed that the town council should ensure that the actions identified which would incur additional costs should be paid for.

Resolved:  It was resolved to recommend the actions incurring additional costs to the Town Council should be paid for.
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